
 

                         

                                             

Coopers Lane Primary School 
Pragnell Road, Grove Park, London SE12 0LF 

T: 020 8857 7680  
E: info@cooperslane.lewisham.sch.uk 
W: www.cooperslane.lewisham.sch.uk 

 
 

Head Teacher: Mr Paul Hooper 
 

 

 
27th May 2020  

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
RE: Children of Key Workers, Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 
 
Thank you to all those parents who have responded to my letter sent on Friday 22nd May.  We can 
now give you further information regarding the re-opening of school for more pupils in the named 
year groups.   
 
As communicated previously, school will be closed for staff training on Monday 1st June.  There will 
be no breakfast/tea club provision at the current time; however, we are doing our best to find 
solutions to this.  
 
Please note that the school opening to more pupils is still subject to the Government being satisfied 
that their key safety tests have been met.  This will be decided on Thursday 28th May. 
 
Children of Key Workers and Vulnerable Groups 
If you have requested a place, your child will be able to start school on Tuesday 2nd June.  You will 
receive a letter tomorrow detailing the information that you will need, including drop off/pick up times 
and the allocated classroom for your child.  If you do not receive a letter it is because we have not 
received any communication from you, and your child will not be able to start on Tuesday 2nd June. 
 
Nursery and Reception 
At the current time, we are only opening for the children of Key Workers and Vulnerable Groups.  
See above. 
 
Year 1 and Year 6 
If you have requested a place via Parent Pay, your child will be able to start school on Monday 8th 
June.  You will receive a letter at the beginning of next week detailing the information that you will 
need, including drop off/pick up times and the allocated classroom for your child.   
 
If you have not yet used Parent Pay to let us know that you need a school place for your child, you 
must do this by 9am on Friday 29th May, in order for them to start on Monday 8th June. 
 
We do understand that your thoughts on your child returning to school may change.  Therefore, we 
will be offering you regular opportunities to update your decision, ensuring that we have enough 
notice to plan for increasing numbers of children.  I’m sure that you understand how important this is 
so that we can safeguard our children and adults effectively. 
 
If you have any queries or concerns, please contact the School Office on 020 8857 7680 from 9am-
3pm or via email info@cooperslane.lewisham.sch.uk. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
 
Paul Hooper 


